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(Updated) Impact of Flooding in Malaysia on Roland’s Financial Results

The heavy rains on December 17 and 18, 2021 resulted in flooding and caused damage to the state of
Selangor, Malaysia where Roland Manufacturing Malaysia Sdn. Bhd. (the “Malaysian Factory”), the

Roland Group’s main factory, is located. We hereby announce the state of the Malaysian Factory as follows:

1. State of the Malaysian Factory
1) There was no inundation or any other direct damage to the factory. After confirming the safety, the
factory resumed its operations on December 21, 2021.
2) The flood inundated the homes of some of our employees, but almost all of them are now back to work.

3) Some of our suppliers suffered from inundation and other damages.

2. Our responses
1) Provided support for restoration to employees affected by the disaster
2) Provided support for restoration of damaged areas

3) Secured alternative suppliers to replace those who needed some time to resume their operations.

3. Impact on the financial results
The impact of the flood on the financial results is immaterial. While the financial result forecasts for the
fiscal year ending December 31, 2022 will be announced in conjunction with the announcement of
financial results for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2021 (on February 10, 2022), the flood had no

impact on the financial results for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2021.



